Minutes of the Descendants of Col. Frederick Hambright Shiloh Presbyterian Church October 3, 1965

After enjoying a picnic lunch together, the meeting convened at 2:00 p.m. with Paul Hambright Presiding.

The meeting opened with a song and prayer by W.A. Hambright.

Reports were given by the following committees:

Cemetery Committee by Bob E. Hambright Treasurer's report by S.Tracy Ferguson, Sr. Resolutions Committee Report by Ollie Harris reported the following deceased since our last meeting:

Bill Camp (Husband of Betty Lipscomb Brown)
P.G. Dickson
Mrs. Cla Dickson
Howard Herndon

Donald Hyde Arthur Page

Amoment of silent prayer followed by a prayer by Ollie Harris was held in loving memory of these kinsmen.

Ollie Marris then introduced the speaker of the occasion, Mr. James P. Allen, Editor of the Shelby Daily Star, and President of The Cleveland County Historical Society. Mr. Allen made an aimpessive presentation on the role this area has played in the History of our Nation and called for aid and information and materials which can be contributed toward the establishment of a historical museum which he hoped some day may be erected in Shelby.

He stated that the local society eas organized with about 75 members, and that the membership has now reached about 300.

> S. Tracy Ferguson, Jr., President Fain Hambright, Vice President W.A. Hambright, Secretary S. Tracy Ferguson, Sr., Treasurer

Mr. & Mrs. J.E. Singleton, Lone Oak, Arkansas, travelled farther than any others to attend this meeting.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Paul Hambright, Chairman

W.A. Hambright, Segretary

HAMBRIGHT REUNION

The Des indants of Lt. Colonel Frederick Hambright will meet for their 18th annual reunion on Sunday October 4th, at Shiloh Presbyterian Church, Grover, N.C., according to Buford Hambright, president of the organization.

Registration will begin at 12;00 o'clock, and everyone is requested to register, giving their complete address, including their zip code number. The usual picnic lunch will be served at 12:30 p.m.

The business meeting will convene at 1:30 p.m.at which time committee reports will be made. At the conclusion of the business meeting, the group will move to the Shiloh Cemetery at the site of the new grave marker recently erected by the Decendants of Lt. Col. Frederick Hambright, for the dedication service.

The Colonel, who participated in the battle of Kings Mountain on October 7, 1780, was a member of Shiloh Presbyterian Church, and was buried at Shiloh Cemetery in 1817. He was 90 years of age at the time of his death. The cemetery is located about one and one half miles south-east of Grover, near highway I-85.

Other officers of the organization include: Fred Hambright, Clover, S.C. Vace-president; W.A. Hambright, Secretary; S.Tracy Ferguson, York, S.C. Tressurer; Mrs. F.R. Summers, Kings Mtn, N.C. Historian, and Mrs. Marriott Phifer, Kings Mtn, N.C. assistant historian.